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01. NPO BUDGET 2025 
Meeting OS GMA Date 2024-11-27 

Prepared by Merijn Janssen Status For Approval 

Follow up(s) Inform the SU and Finance on the decision 

  

INTRODUCTION 
In this GMA we are voting upon the proposal from the Student Union as written in the email you 
received last week: 

CONTENT 
Dear associations, 

As you all know, the NPO budget is meant to be spent in 2024. This is because the NPO money 
was initially installed in COVID times as funding to stimulate mental health and social cohesion. 
All budget that would not have been used at the end of 2024, would go back to the 
government. However, after going back and forth a lot with the central management of the NPO 
budget, we managed to arrange that you can still spend your leftover money in 2025 if you 
hand in a plan still in 2024. The procedure for requesting the money will remain the same. The 
most important note is the deadline. The deadline for requesting money for events in 2025 is 
December 13th 2024. In this way, we will have enough time to review everything and put all the 
required money on a reserve.  

What will happen if there is money left over after the 13th of December?  

As SU we proposed to the general management that all leftover money will be put on a 
separate reserve. This other reserve will be destined for the Wellbeing Weeks of UT. In this way, 
all leftover money will go towards wellbeing of students. This also means that you can decide 
to not hand in a request before the deadline, but rather leave the rest of your allocated NPO 
money that is still left to be used for the wellbeing weeks. 

DISCUSSION 
 Are there any questions on the proposal? 

VOTE 
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Statement: All leftover money from the NPO funds of associations will be given to the SU to use 
for the wellbeing weeks of UT. 

FOLLOW UP(S) 
 Inform the SU and finance of the decision 


